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Fax: 306-544-2261 

E-Mail:                                      
townoffice@townofhanley.ca 

Website: www.townofhanley.ca 

Box 270 
Hanley, SK S0G 2E0 

HANLEY COMPOSITE SCHOOL 
CALENDAR FOR  

 
Easter Break—

April 14 – 21 
 

TOWN OF HANLEY 

HANLEY FIRE BRIGADE 50/50 

50/50 lottery details: 

$3.00 sign-up fee 

Pay $2.00 per week to enter the 50/50 

Community Calendars are still 
available at the school office and 
can be purchased/picked up at 

your convenience. Price remains 

To submit ads, community news/events, thank you notes, etc., please 
email the Hanley Hermes at: hermes@townofhanley.ca  

GREG BRKICH, MLA 

ARM RIVER CONSTITUENCY 

 

102 Washington Avenue Phone: 1-800-539-3979 

P.O. Box 1077  E-mail: gregpbrkich@sasktel.net 

Davidson, SK S0G 1A0 

mailto:townoffice@townofhanley.ca
http://www.townofhanley.ca/
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HANLEY COMPOSITE SCHOOL 

Spare bus drivers urgently needed!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

. 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

For Sale 
Saber Football Clothing 

 
New items  —Russell sweatshirts -$40 
        —Team scarves -$20 
Game-worn black ($40) & red jerseys ($20)  
Hats (flat brim) - $25  
Long red game socks - $10  
Out of circulation helmets (for display only) - $20  
1 Grey zip up hoodie (XXXL) - $40  
Assorted practice jerseys and other clothing - $10 Available in size S to XXL  

FIRE HALL 

Thank you to all the volunteers that have 

helped with our new building and fund-
raising so far! We still have a long way 
to go until we see completion so, fund-

raising must continue and if you find any 
grant funding opportunities, please con-
tact the Town Office! 

HANLEY CENTENNIAL COMMUNITY CENTRE  

Book now for your event to make sure you get the date you want! 

Bookings will be taken at the Hanley Town Office at (306) 544-2223 

Or email at townoffice@townofhanley.ca 

HANLEY PUBLIC LIBRARY 
 

(A Division of the Wheatland  Regional Library) 

Tuesdays – 2:00pm – 6:00pm 
Wednesdays – 9:30am – 12:30pm 

Thursdays – 2:00pm – 6:00pm 
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TRANSFER STATION 
HOURS 

 

Summer hours:  

Starting April 6, 2017 

Tuesday s and Thursdays 

5 pm to 9 pm 

Saturdays 

10 am to 5 pm 

TRANSFER STATION INFORMATION NOTICE 
OF ITEMS ACCEPTED AT THE TOWN OF HANLEY TRANSFER STATION 

 

In accordance with our permit and Loraas Disposal the following items will NOT be accepted at the transfer     
station: 

 

1. Tires; 

2. Hazardous wastes of any kind: pesticides, chemicals which are radioactive, reactive, toxic, ignitable,          
corrosive, pathological, acidic, etc., or any waste which is otherwise listed as a hazardous or toxic substance; 

3. Petroleum, petroleum remains or by-products; 

4. Fuel tanks or oil barrels; 

5. Asbestos, concrete, rocks, wire; 

6. Petroleum contaminated soils; 

7. Automobiles and other large metal objects; 

8. Remains of or by-products of slaughter house operations; 

9. Liquid domestic sewage, used oil, liquid wastes and sludges generally; 

10. Liquid paints and solvents (dried material and empty cans are OK in the Loraas bin); 

11.  Acid-filled automotive batteries; 

12.  Propane tanks; 

13.  Any wood products treated with creosote (telephone poles, wooden pilings, railroad ties, etc.) 

 

There are designated areas for steel. ONLY TREES OR UNTREATED/UNPAINTED LUMBER MAY GO IN 
THE BURNING PIT. Contact the Town Office regarding bin rental. 

May 7 - 13 is Emergency Measures Awarness week!  

Are you prepared? We ask each family to get prepared by going to 
www.getprepared.ca. 

To celebrate EMO Week May 7 – 13, the Town will be doing a draw of each 
household for a voucher for a Town of Hanley bunnyhug! You don’t have to do 
anything for this draw as we have a list of everyone in Town. 

We are looking for a Block Captain for the 300 Block of Lincoln St. 

This requires no meetings.  All you will need to do is notify all the homes on 
this block if we have an emergency. 

Lodge #153   Hanley, SK 

Regular Meetings Every 3rd Monday of Each 
Month 

   New members welcome! 

Info contact: Troy Dossleman 867-7719 or  Henry Peters 492-4609 

Bookings: Vicki McCormick 544-2554 

 

http://www.getprepared.ca
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Phil Sarich—Owner 

Box 782 Dundurn, SK S0K 1K0 

Ph: (306) 380-3113  *  Fx: (306) 492-2520 

Email: blackstrapheating@sasktel.net 

www.blackstrapheating.com 

 

Message from the Curling Club 

 

 

 

We want to thank all our curlers and support-
ers for the 2016/17 season! 

Our annual general meeting will be April 27th at 7pm at the commu-
nity hall.  

The treasurer and secretary positions are open and need to be filled.  

 

We would love to see our club continue for years to come but we 
have to have continued support and volunteers for jobs.  

 

Please attend this general meeting if interested in being part of our 
executive and/or if you have ideas to keep our club open for 2017/18 
season! 

Thanks  

Hanley curling club executive   

ANIMAL CONTROL 

 

If you haven’t purchased your dog and/or cat licenses, the Animal Control Officer will be getting in 
touch with you first with a warning then with a fine. Animal Licenses are available at the Town Office for $25 
per animal.  

 Our bylaw states that “every owner of a cat or dog that is over 4 months old shall, within 30 days of 
becoming the owner, obtain a license for each cat or dog.” The owner of the cat or dog shall ensure that the ani-
mal wears a collar to which the tag shall be attached whenever the animal is off the premises of the owner.  

The licenses expire Dec. 31 of the year purchased. We are unable to identify microchips, therefore the 
tag is necessary but the microchip information must be provided to the Town Office prior to Feb. 1 along with 
the annual license fee. 

Kennel permits for breeders are $100 per year (Jan. 1 to Dec. 31) and also must be purchased prior to 
Feb. 1. 

Thank you. 

 

HANLEY HOUSING RENTALS            
AVAILABLE! 

 

One bedroom unfurnished units, 4              
appliances. Heat and water included, yard 
maintenance provided. A Dundurn unit is 

also available.  

For more information, please contact Jayne 
at: 

1-306-713-4545 

hanleyhousing@gmail.com 

CULTURE CLUB 2019 

Student for hire 

 

Erich Lindenschmidt  Aston Hamilton 

Davis Leuschen   Kohl Bayer 

San Gogol   Rylen Bellina 

Brayden Cline   Justin Kloetz 

Logan Mooney   Chase Cory 

Sydney Martinson  Cameron Heo 

Jadyn Taylor   Katelin Vernon 

 

Contact:   Kris Mooney (306) 491-6466 

 Lori Cline (306) 291-9368 
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Hanley Lutheran Church 

 Box 296  

 Hanley, SK S0G 2E0 
 

Pastor Kristin Soveran  - soveran@sasktel.net 
(306) 361-8545 

 

Sunday Worship & Sunday School:  10:00 a.m. 

Communion: 1st Sunday of the month 

 

Hanley Mennonite Church 

 15 kilometers west of Hanley 

 - Pastor Gary Peters 

 (306) 544-2633 

Sunday School for all ages:  10:00 a.m.  

Church Service:  11:00 a.m. 

LOCAL CHURCHES, Tops, Hanley     
Legion, Before & After School Progam 

 

 

Hanley United Church 

 Box 219  

Hanley, SK S0G 2E0 

Rev. Andrew Appledore 

aappledore@gmail.com 

 (306) 544-2822  (Thursday, Friday) or                  
(306) 956-3228  (Home) 

Sunday Worship : 11:15 a.m. 

 

Hanley TOPS 

Does your scale say HELP ? 
We have the secret with our  

 supportive weight loss group. 
 

 Wednesday evenings at the  
United Church in Hanley. 

 
 Weigh in at 6:00pm 
 Meeting at 6:30pm 

 
 “If you change nothing, nothing can change.” 

 Call Linda today (306) 544-2264 

Reduce, Relax, Rejuvenate 

At TOPS 

Morning Meeting 

311 Walter Scott Street 

Each Wednesday at 9:30 a.m. 

Contact: Connie @ (306) 544-2756 or                               

Elsie @ (306) 544-2293 

Everyone Welcome! 

Hanley Child Health Clinic 

Child Health Clinic located at the 
Community Centre on Lincoln Street 

Held the 2nd Tuesday of the month 
Clinic hours: 10:30-2:15 

 
For appointment call our New Number:                                 

1-855-613-8216 (Toll Free) 
or 1-306-655-4730 

HANLEY BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL PROGRAM 

Email: hanleybaprogram@gmail.com or call Molly at  
306-715-6162 for more info. 

To hold a full/part-time spot a $50 deposit is required. 
Drop in’s are always welcome! 

 
BLACKSTRAP COVENANT CHURCH 

Dundurn Community Hall 
 

Pastor: Andy Gilkinson 
andygilk@gmail.com 

(306) 544-4203 
 

Sunday Worship & Children’s Church 10:00 a.m. 

mailto:aappledore@gmail.com
mailto:hanleybaprogram@gmail.com
mailto:andygilk@gmail.com
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Hanley Fire Hall 

 

If you are interested in organizing a function to raise money for the new Fire Hall, please 
don’t hesitate to contact the Town Office for more information.  

  

Thank you to all the volunteers that have helped with our new building and fundraising so 
far!  We still have a long way to go till we see completion so fundraising must continue and if 
you find any grant funding opportunities, please contact the Town Office! 

HANLEY/ROSEDALE FIRE DEPARTMENT 

Donations and the 50/50 Fire Hall lottery are great ways to support the Hanley Rosedale Fire 
Department. Be sure to check at the Hanley Town Office to see if you are paid up to be eligible 
to win! 

 

 

 

 

 

Fire Hall lottery winners: 

  

   

 

 

Controlled burn line: 1 - 866 - 404 - 4911 

W & C Knock $145 G Gogol $35 

A Froese $28 c/o L & J Beaumont $36 

Nellie Ballad  $28 c/o  Michelle Matycio $35 c/o 

Linda Libke $29 Elton Epp $35 c/o 

 

TURN IN POACHERS AND  POLLUTERS – TIP LINE 1-800-667-7561 OR #5555  

ON SASKTEL CELLULAR 
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Hanley Senior Citizens Inc News Around Town 
Hanley Senior Activities Past & Upcoming 

The Hanley Agricultural Society treated Seniors to a Tea-Tasting and Snacks on March 20. 
Pie and Ice Cream was served at an Open House information session after cards on Wednesday, 

March 29.  We have 37 folks who have purchased memberships for the next year and new 
members are always welcome. 

The Hanley Seniors will host a district meeting on April 20 to followup on the 2017 Winter 
Games.   

The Annual Meeting will take place on Friday, April 28 beginning at 4:00 p.m. followed by a pot-
luck supper. 

Bingo first Thursday of every month. 
Weekly Events Ongoing 

Mondays 
8:30 AM coffee's on 
2:00 PM Forever … in motion exercises 
7:00 PM Canasta at the Elks Community Room 

Tuesday 
2:00 PM Quilting group meets.   

Wednesday 
9:30 AM Exercises 
2:00 PM Cards, marbles, or other games 

Friday 
9:30 AM  Exercises 
2:00 PM Cards,  marbles, or other games 

Saturday 
7:00 PM Games of some sort for the winter season 

 
We have lots of activities on the go so feel free to join us or just stop by for a coffee which we have 

after each activity.   
 
 
REMINDER 
 
History Books 

The club has family Hanley History books for sale if anyone is new to the community would like one 
or if anyone local wants to have a book. 
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Hanley Housing Authority 

Hanley Housing Program 

The Hanley Housing Authority on behalf of Saskatchewan Housing Corporation, offers the  Social 
Housing Program.  This program is designed to ensure that safe, adequate housing is available to those 
who could not otherwise afford it.  Our tenants benefit from a safe place to call home, a community 
they can enjoy and peace of mind. 

General Requirements for Housing 

Applicants must meet income and asset limit requirements to be eligible for the Housing Program.All 
applicants are required to complete an application form and provide verification of income and assets, 
as requested. 

Review Process 

Applications are reviewed for eligibility and approved by the Housing Authority Board of Directors. 
We utilize a point score system that considers adequacy, suitability and affordability when determin-
ing the priority of need. 

Once approved, units are allocated upon availability on a priority based, point score system. 

Additional InformationSenior housing rent is based on income – 30% of gross household income, col-
lected via pre-authorized payment. 

Units are smoke free – No smoking in the units by tenants or guestsHousing tenants are responsi-
ble for obtaining and paying for their own power.  Heat, water/sewer are included in the rent. 

Any questions related to the Hanley Housing Authority should first be directed to the manager. 

All requested income information and previous landlord references must be included or application 
will not be processed. 

Available 

1 bedroom units with 4 appliances (fridge, stove, washer, dryer) 

Contact Manager at 306-713-4545 

TOWN TIDBITS   

A study was completed by the staff at DRWU with the following information on average daily 
water consumption per household: 

2 people = 72.82 gallons per day or 6,553.8 gallons per quarter 

4 people = 114.1 gallons per day or 10,269 gallons per quarter 

6 or more people = 175.4 gallons per day or 15,786 gallons per quarter 

The Town Office had 70 people sign up for e-Billing for their utility bills. That will save the 
Town $70 in postage and a few paper cuts for Clerk, Kim Bursaw! If you would like to sign up 
for e-Billing, please contact the Town Office to sign up. 

*****Not sure if it's older kids or younger kids but there have been quads running in the drain-
age channel creating ruts which makes more work for our grass cutter or town foreman try-
ing to smooth out the area so the drainage continues to work properly and the area can be 
kept tidy. Parents of the younger kids; please make sure your children are not the culprits! 
Thanks!**** 
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NOTES FROM THE TOWN OFFICE 

 

 

At our February Meeting: 

A budget amount was approved for the Foreman to ensure that he had a proper winter safety jacket. When speaking with Deator 
Schacher about this, he invited our Foreman over to his house as he had a lot of promotional safety wear on hand from his company. 
Deator graciously donated a number of safety wear to our Foreman. Thanks Deator! 

Councillor Richard McGregor and Administrator Darice Carlson attended the SUMA Convention in Saskatoon from Feb. 5 – 8. There is 
always a lot of information and networking to gain during the 4 days. Foreman Ben Collins went to Saskatoon one morning so they all 
visited a number of trade show presenters to get ideas on different products and services available. Richard presented the Council’s con-
cern of RCMP detachment fees to the Ministry of Justice segment and we were to await a response from the local detachment.  

The Human Resources committee interviewed four candidates for the Clerk position and made a recommendation to Council to hire 
Kim Bursaw as a part-time Clerk. Kim accepted the position and started her position on March 1. 

The CAO reported that she had attended an Asset Management workshop hosted by the WaterWolf Planning Commission. It was an 
intense two days but with a couple more days of working on the project, an Asset Management Plan was completed. Councillor Melissa 
Maddocks has offered to review the plan with the CAO for approval by Council. 

A concern was reviewed on the “trickle lines” that were installed in a few houses following the cold winter where there was freezing of 
lines from the main to the houses. After discussing the concerns, a letter was drafted to hopefully assuage those concerns. 

SaskTel has informed the Council that they have expanded to supply LTE in Hanley. They had been working on-site for a number of 
days. 

Utility arrears were reviewed and the council decided to apply arrears of one property to the tax roll for that property. 

Richard McGregor was re-appointed as Deputy Mayor. 

The Municipal taxes were abated on the property where the Town stores gravel, asphalt & sand. 

A temporary street closure for the westernmost portion of the 100 Block of Lincoln St. was approved for a street hockey tournament and 
dance fundraiser hosted by the Artificial Ice Committee. 

The contract for a natural gas supply was renewed with Connect Energy for a term of five years. 

At our March meeting: 

New Councillor Elissa Moate swore her Oath of Office. Welcome to Council Elissa! 

Commander Gregg Abbott of the Saskatoon Detachment RCMP attended the meeting to address concerns in regards to staffing. 

The water has been turned on to supply the industries west of the tracks and those companies should be receiving water soon. 

The Council is checking out a different product for dust control and considering a test strip once more information has been received. 

CAO Darice Carlson is your appointed representative on the Dundurn Rural Water Utility Board. Now that the Phase 3 project grant 
funding has been completed the Board is working on calculations of the costs of Phase 3 as of the end of the Building Canada Fund 
date.  

Your appointees to the Fire Board attended a meeting Feb. 23. The RM Administrator, Danielle Hache was appointed as Treasurer with 
Town CAO Darice Carlson remaining as the Secretary. The RM and Town Council are planning to meet as a whole to consider a Cor-
porate Bylaw to put the Board under one umbrella board rather than having the separation of the two municipalities looking after their 
own assets. 

The Council reviewed an advance booking system for the campground that the CAO created and the caretaker and Town Office can 
access. Fees and charges, deposits and signage were also discussed with a decision to collect a 10% non-refundable deposit for 
campground users that pre-book 3 or more sites. 

Correspondence received from Cuelenaere, Kendall, Katzman and Watson LLP was reviewed with the decision that the letter should be 
returned as the Council has forwarded the issue to Credit Bureau Collections. 

The software company that the Town uses is providing a number of webinars so Clerk Kim Bursaw is to be registered for pertinent clas-
ses that she can take during office hours. If you come in to the office and see her concentrating on her computer and headset, she is like-
ly taking a webinar. 

The Council looked at bunnyhugs and are considering doing a group purchasing so keep your eyes open for further information on that! 

The Ag Society is hard at work planning this year’s fair June 16 & 17 and Councillor Andrea Townsend updated Council on some of the 
plans for the weekend. The Ag Society makes very generous donations to different organizations or projects after the fair so the Council 
agreed to waive water and waste fees. 
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FIRE PROTECTION - http://www.fiprecan.ca/fire-prevention-fact-sheets/ 

QUICK FACTS ON CO   

WHAT IS IT: A colourless, odourless and tasteless gas. 

SIGNS: Stuffy air, water vapour, backdraft and soot from a fireplace. 

SYMPTOMS: Headaches, weakness, nausea, vomiting and loss of muscle control. They 
can be mistaken for flu symptoms. 

EFFECTS: If inhaled, carbon monoxide deprives the blood of oxygen. Prolonged expo-
sure can lead 

to unconsciousness, brain damage or death. 

CAUSES: Blocked or dirty vents, flues, chimneys and furnaces, as well as improper ven-
tilation of burning fireplaces or woodstoves. 

DEATHS: Approximately 200 per year. 

PREVENTION: Annual inspection and cleaning of: 

Furnaces 

Chimneys 

Fireplaces 

Other fuel-burning equipment such as gas dryers. 

SAFETY TIPS ON HOW TO AVOID CARBON MONOXIDE POISONING 

INSTALL at least one carbon monoxide detector in your home. 

ENSURE a wood or coal-burning stove is properly installed and vented.DON’T operate 
a gasoline-powered engine, kerosene stove or charcoal grill in a closed space. 

BARBECUE grills should never be operated indoors. 

CHECK clothes dryer vents that open outside the house for lint. 

CHECK forced air fans for proper ventilation. 

If you suspect carbon monoxide in your home, get out! 

http://www.fiprecan.ca/fire-prevention-fact-sheets/
http://www.fiprecan.ca/quick-facts-on-co/
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Hanley Artificial Trip A Month 

Thank-You all for your support, and Congratulations to our 2016-2017 Winners 

 

July – Roughrider Classic  - Sherri Bohrson 

 -$75 Travel Voucher – Rob Lawless 

 

Aug – Blue Jays Fans- Jason Prpich 

 -$75 Travel Voucher – Angie Fergusson 

 

Sept- $1500.00 Unity Travel Voucher – Glenn Harbor 

 -$75.00 Travel Voucher – Carol & Barry Haight 

 

Oct. – Paris – Janine Driedger 

$75.00 Travel Voucher – Jody & Darryl Libke 

 

Nov.- Las Vegas – Glenda Armstrong 

 -$75.00 Travel Voucher – John Myroon 

 

Dec. – Candle Lake Golf Package – Dave Balderstone 

 -$75.00 Travel Voucher – Kim & Don Bohrson 

 

Jan.  –Puerto Vallarta, Mexico – Rhonda & Brian Smuk 

 -$75.00 Travel Voucher – Bob Wick 

 

Feb. – B.C Getaway – Glenda Armstrong 

 -$75.00 Travel Voucher – Laurie Challand 

 

Mar. – Lake McTavish Fly In Fishing – Arley Bohrson 

$75.00 Travel Voucher – Kimberly MacDonald 

 

Apr. – Costa Rica – Sara Reimer 

 -$75.00 Travel Voucher – Mel & Drew Loberg 

 

***May Draw will be announced at the 3 on 3 Street Hockey Tournament on May 
27th*** 
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On February 11
th
 we held our 5

th
 Annual Sno-Pitch Extravaganza at the Hanley Elk’s Hall. 

We began this fundraiser in hopes of making a small contribution to the fight against breast 
cancer. Over the years it has evolved to something so much greater than we ever imagined. 
This year alone we were able to donate $15,675.95 to the Saskatoon Cancer Centre, bring-
ing our 5 year total to over $44,000. We would like to extend a huge thank you to everyone 
who made this day a success from donating chili and soup, working in the booth, selling tick-
ets, donating prizes, or coming out to play ball for the day. We would not have been able to 
accomplish this without the overwhelming support from our community. 

 

Madison Prosofsky & Robyn Libke  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Drinking Water Quality and Compliance 
Annual Notice to Consumers 

 
The Water Security Agency (WSA) requires that at least once each year waterworks owners provide 
notification to consumers of the quality of water produced and supplied as well as information on the 
performance of the waterworks in submitting samples as required by a Minister’s Order or Permit to 
Operate a waterworks. Also available is a statement of revenues, expenditures & debt payments for 
2015, and a comparison of revenues to expenditures and debt payments. 
This information for the Town of Hanley is available for viewing during regular office hours at the 
Town Office in Hanley or on our website www.townofhanley.ca. 
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